

STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

CERTIFIED MAIL

August 30, 2016

Mark McKellar President J.R. Simplot Company 6360 South Federal Way Boise, ID 83716-9617

Dear Mr. McKellar:

RE: 2016 Biogas Public Awareness Inspection – J.R. Simplot Company – (Insp. No. 6782)

Staff from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (staff) conducted a Public Awareness Program (PAP) inspection on August 23, 2016, of the J.R. Simplot Company (J.R. Simplot) Biogas pipeline system. The inspection included a records review and inspection of the PAP.

No apparent violations were noted as a result of this inspection. The inspection will be closed as of August 30, 2016.

Staff thanks J.R. Simplot's personnel for their professionalism and cooperation during this inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Anthony Dorrough at (360) 664-1318.

Sincerely,

Alan E. Rathbun

Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Lance Carter, Environmental Manager, J.R. Simplot Company Mark Knight, Manufacturing Manager, J.R. Simplot Company Robert L. Cosentino, Principal Consultant, Cosentino Consulting Inc.